Monday, June 6, 1988, Meeting of the Board of Selectmen

Present: Rachel C. Reinstein, Chairman, Edwin F. Rowehl, and John J. Jones.

Meeting called to order at 7:30 P.M.

Checks were signed.

Harry Page has not receive a letter nor has his lawyer regarding the former Reel Property.

- $\ensuremath{\text{P.}}$ Szelog will require better measurement before Selectmen can act on a building permit application.
- T. Cutter is to be cautioned to not get too close to flood plaza when he constructs his house. A copy of the flood plane for his area will be supplied when Mr. Cutter picks up his building permit.

Building permits were also approved for the DeYoung, Ruess, Fraser and Eldridge properties.

Mr. Sweeney's permit was held pending more information as to the amount of space which the retail shop will use. Selectmen are concerned over parking for the property.

Motion to adjourn, Edwin Rowell, Second, John Jones.

Meeting adjourned 9:30

ems